Member Update

Temporary OJTI Premium Extension

Brothers and Sisters,

Please find attached the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) that extends
the existing Temporary OJTI Premium Pay Increase MOU until December 31,
2024.

The MOU provides bargaining unit employees conducting on-the-job training
(OJT) an additional premium pay of ten percent (total 20%) of the applicable
hourly rate of base pay times the number of hours and portions of an hour
during which the employee is providing OJT while the employee training is
directly involved in the separation and control of live traffic.

The MOU will remain in effect until December 31, 2024, and may be extended
for an additional year by mutual agreement of the Parties after a joint
evaluation of its effectiveness.

In Solidarity,

National Executive Board
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